Holly Park School – Learning & Teaching Committee Meeting Agenda


Date :  Monday 4th May 2020

Present:- Ann Pelham, Maria Michael, Tim Graveney, Clare Wischhusen, Anna Sherrington, Alice Biggs, Fiona Quinton, Kate Tress

Apologies:- Nicky Eimer, Clare Hegarty, Fiona Vettiankal
	AGENDA ITEMS
	KEY DISCUSSION POINTS
	ACTION (who? /timescale?)

	Actions from last meeting:

· Floor Books Governor Learning Walk for this in the Summer Term.

· Ann to feedback on quality of teaching Reading/phonics at the next meeting.
	The Governor Learning Walk due to take place in the Summer Term will not happen .  The use of Floor Books has been put on hold.  The use of these had been started and was going well but we will probably re-launch these in September.

The Deep Dive into reading due to take place on 25 March did not happen as the school was closed.

During the Spring Term reading observations did take place.  Teachers observed each other, generally in parallel year groups and did joint observations of the session.  The teachers recorded the session and completed a form for Ann. From this Ann compiledmstrengths and areas for development.  

Governor asked if the list of strengths and areas for development could be shared.  Ann is willing to do this.
	

	Policies:

PPA policy

Global learning policy

Marking policy

Presentation guidelines policy
	The chair asked if there were any questions or comments regarding the policies.  None

Ann would like any feedback by this weekend.
	

	1. Work set for the closure period
	Staff are happy doing this.  The work is set every day and put on the website - English, Maths and a Foundation Subject.  Children are encouraged to keep reading and do other activities from assemblies, Rights Respecting etc.  There have been video assemblies and teachers are video recording themselves.

Google Classroom is being used for years 2 - 6.  Children can put their work on here and teachers can comment.

Governor asked how the younger years are getting on with Google Classroom?  Can we tell how many have registered?

They are finding it very easy.  They all have a password.  With the work going on the site teachers can see who has registered.  Not all children have registered.  We can’t force them to.

Sometimes photos are being sent to Ann and not to Google Classroom. Parents are probably uploading for younger children.
Governor asked if the work and feedback put onto the Google Classroom can be seen by everyone.  Yes

Alice Biggs explained that you can write a private comment if you set the work on there.

A Governor said she likes the system.  Children see their friends work which encourages them to post things.  The comments made make them feel proud of their work.

For years 2 - 5 it is encouraging for children to see others work.  Jenny Owen posted the Viking Boat she had made which really inspired the children.

A governor felt it is nice to see the levels of conversation, children enjoy it and should be encouraged to comment and show work to their teachers.  It is a positive thing.

There are 2 teachers in each room to comply with safeguarding.  The class feel that they are together

A governor asked if we keep a log of who is doing this so as not to let someone slip through the net.

Not a log – but teachers know who is on and who isn’t. We can’t force this to happen but the teachers are checking up on those who they feel need it and calling their parents and supporting them to get on if they are having problems.  This can help parents.

Alice Biggs said that Year 6 use Google Classroom all the time.  But some children are not doing as much work as they should.

A governor asked if setting the work is taking a long time.

It is fine  - just a little different.

Maria Michael said that some children won’t do the work due to emotional issues.  We say do your best, do other activities.  Some can’t access this due to language barriers or sharing ICT equipment across family members.

Richard Gordon is calling all KS2 pupil premium children and Sally Thomas is calling Years 1 & 2 pupil premium children.  These are extra calls to help these children.  There has been positive feedback from the parents about this.

Ann asked a governor how she feels about the amount of work set.

It is OK.  Some days the children get through it all but some days they don’t want to do it.  She feels lucky that they have an Au Pair so there are 3 people to help their children.  If she had no help she would find it difficult trying to do 2 jobs at the same time.  She feels the amount of work is just right but sometimes they will just read or do something else in the afternoons.

Teachers are using the National Curriculum.  Setting objectives from what they would have taught but with limits.

Ann asked a governor how feedback from parents was going as far as they knew.

It is quiet.  Parents like the Google Classroom.  They really like the videos the teachers are doing.  It inspires the children to hear and see their teachers.

A governor asked Ann if she is continuing looking at best work in collaboration with the teachers.

Nursery - Year 1  Parents send work to Ann and she chooses HT awards for the week
Year 2 - Year 6 Teachers are sending work from 2 children for a HT award each week.

There may be extras given out too.  It is for good effort and enthusiasm.

A governor asked if there has been good feedback.

Yes the pictures of children holding their awards are inspiring.  These are personal and are not put on the website.

A governor said that the general feedback is positive on how well the school is handling the situation and that communication is working really well.

Ann can compare with other Head Teachers if we are doing more than other schools.  Ann is going to call parents (as families) to see how they are getting on.  Ann and the class  teacher will aim to call children on their birthdays.  This idea came from Lewis Turner.

A governor felt we are going above and beyond and said a well done.
	Ann to send reminder to parents about putting work on Google Classroom instead of sending to her now.



	2. The Holly Park Hub
	This is going well.  Numbers vary between 1 and 10.  Can be more if staff bring their children in.  Maybe up to 14.   There is one Senior Manager on duty staying in the office area answering the buzzer and phone.  Three staff one is a First Aider.  There is free food for the staff from London Chefs providing food for Key Workers.  We receive 6 microwaveable meals a day - very varied.

Children are dropped off at the gate.  We use one classroom - Rec or Yr 6.  Children work in the morning.  A Mealtime Supervisor comes in at lunchtime.  There are fun activities in the afternoon - art, visiting the allotment.  On  Tuesday there is 45 minutes of Spanish and in the afternoon Non Stop Action come in.

Children have signed up for the Hub up to this Thursday.  Another form will go out to parents to sign up for the 2 weeks up to half term.  If schools go back on 1 June the Hub will not open during half term week, but if not it will open.

A governor asked about social distancing in school between the children, the wearing of masks, cleaning - extra precautions.

There is no extra cleaning.  Children have their own pots of pencils.  Their own laptops with their names on.  Trying to social distance is difficult as they naturally gather together.  Even adults find this difficult.  There is no 

protective PPE.

Ann wrote to Barnet about getting PPE as Haringey are doing this.  The answer was that they thought some was being ordered.

A governor asked if someone was in the Hub and then went home with symptoms, would the whole Hub close.

No.  We did have a family where Mum had symptoms on a Friday.  The classroom was cleaned that night and it was 72 hours before the children came back on the Monday.  Everyone who was in the Hub on the Friday were informed.
	Ann to send form to parents.

	3. Reports to parents
	These are going out this week.  Teachers have written them all in a reduced format.  They have been sent to Ann and Maria for comments.  Ann and Maria are sending them to parents via email from today in a PDF format (cannot be changed).  Ann has sent text to parents explaining that this will take about a week and siblings or year groups will not necessarily get their reports on the same day.

A governor asked why we are not printing and posting.

It is a good way to save money and it is quicker by email.  This is the way forward. The previous way was - reports written, printed out, sent to Ann and Maria for editing, sent back to the teacher to amend and print again, two copies printed, one posted and one put in pupil file. Stamps for 500 children is very expensive and we actually don’t have that many in stock at the moment.
A governor asked what happens to the copies now.  Maria and Ann will forward the reports to Michelle Hounslow.  She will print a class at a time and file.

Ann and Maria both felt that reading the reports on the screen was not as bad as they thought and changes can be made immediately.

A governor asked about parental feedback.  This will not happen this year.

A governor asked if we use the feedback.

No as this kind of feedback it is personal to a child. Parents are given opportunity to discuss the report with a teacher afterwards if they want to.
A governor asked if there was a guarantee that parents will receive the reports.  We could have the wrong email or no email.

We have emails for all parents.  There was only one email which was incorrect.  This was investigated and the appropriate action taken.


	

	4. National Assessments
	Yr 6 SAT’s, Yr 1 Assessments and Reception Profiles all postponed.  There will be no data / league tables to assess schools.

Teachers were asked to say where they thought the children were at Easter.

Year 2, Year 6 and Reception will be recording on an internal system predictions of where they think the children would have been in Summer.   We need some data this year.  Year 6 will show good data which will help in the future if we have a following year 6 showing not so good results.  This could happen next year as this year 5 are weaker.

A governor asked Alice Biggs how she and Dominic Carini feel about not seeing the year through.

Very sad.  The children will be missing memorable parts of their school year - SAT’s, School Journey, Show, etc.

Parents are hopeful that school will open for a few weeks so children can get together.

Two governors agreed that children will be missing memorable moments in their final year.

A governor asked if everyone was sensitive to this.  Have we talked about closure for Year 6?   Are we keeping an open mind of things we might do?

If we come back there will be no journey and no show.  It is unlikely every child will return or be in full time.  We will try to do some form of ending.  Maybe an assembly.  There will be no Disco.  Hopefully, in the Autumn Term we could arrange a family event for year 6 where parents and children come back to do something nice giving a form of closure and being able to be together.

A governor had heard that Year 6 will be first year back.

It is likely but we will have to wait and see.  Head Teachers had to complete a questionnaire about how long they would need to prepare for the return to school.  Most said it would be a minimum of 3 weeks.


	

	5. SIP
	Ann has sent governors an up to date RAG rated SIP – this shows what has been completed up to this point.  Nothing will be finished from this point. Ann will complete the comments boxes for end of year in July. With the  Red/Orange boxes we will not necessarily roll over to next year.  We will look at the end of the year and decide whether to continue or re-evaluate for September.  There may be more pressing problems.

A governor asked if there is anything they should do with the SIP.

Governors should read it.  There will be more detail around this in the Head Teachers Report for the Summer Term.
	

	6. School re-opening and plans relating to L&T
	We are beginning to think about this but we are going to wait to make firm plans until we know what is going to happen.  We don’t want to waste our time - there will only be one scenario - hopefully we will have time to plan.

We are thinking that in September the Learning and Teaching gap will be enormously wide.  With home learning some children will have done a lot of work others nothing. All schools will be in this situation.
Teachers will need to assess what the children can do.  Barnet are planning on running courses for teachers on how to address any gaps in education.  This is a National issue.

A governor felt that there is no point in guessing scenarios.  We can think about it but we can’ t tell what is going to happen.

There may be an influx of parents asking for children to repeat a year.

A governor asked if this could happen.

Not usually.  We only have 2 children who are repeating a year currently in the school.  The problem is that secondary schools further down the line may want the children to be in the correct year group.

So a child who has repeated a year going into secondary school may have to go into year 8 and not year 7.

The general response would be no.  There has to be a really good reason for this to happen, but in this case everyone will be in the same boat.

A governor hopes that the DfE will produce an amended curriculum with guidance due to the uniqueness of the situation.

The DFE will have to make special allowances for the children going into Year 6 in September when they set the SATs tests as they will not have fully completed Year 5.
	

	AOB
	None
	


